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The Kansas Hospital Association (KHA) appreciates the opportunity to express our support for House Bill 2248. On behalf of our 121
community hospitals across the state, we see first-hand the need to recruit and maintain a skilled nursing workforce.

Over the last three years, our hospitals have seen expenses increase by more than 35 percent. We know that nursing programs
across our state have similar supply and equipment cost increases for some of the very same products.

That is why we believe that House Bill 2248 will allow schools of nursing to invest in strategic needs to keep these vital nursing
programs attracting and retaining students and educators at colleges throughout our state.

The total vacancy rate of hospital employees is nearly double what it was before 2020. Kansas hospitals need our partner schools of
nursing to be strong and well equipped to enroll more students, successfully educate and train more students, and graduate as
many nurses as possible. Making updates proposed in HB 2248 will enable more modern and usable simulation equipment to be
obtained by nursing programs to train students with. Concerns with lack of faculty in many programs across the state can be
addressed by providing pathways for hospitals and colleges to share faculty through updates in the Initiative Grant as well.

As the Kansas population ages, and nurses look to retire, we are at a critical point in ensuring that Kansas is well prepared to deal
with the needs of our fellow citizens, and we feel that House Bill 2248 is a step in the right direction.

Highest Projected Job Openings in 2030 Outlook show that Registered Nurses will have a significant number of openings by 2030.
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* https://www.kha-net.org/DataProductsandServices/STAT/Workforce/

We hope that the committee recognizes the need for our state to prepare for upcoming significant workforce needs in the areas of
nursing. We thank the committee for their time and hope you will support House Bill 2248.



